From: Snyder, Amy
To: Michael Reimer

Subject: RE: concern of exemption request in license amendment at ML 17158B356

**Date:** Wednesday, June 21, 2017 12:50:00 PM

Attachments: ML17160A091.pdf

## Dear Dr. Reimer.

Thank you for your email below regarding the Army's application to amend SUC-1593. Our acknowledgement letter to the Army regarding its amendment request should be publicly available. I have attached a pdf version of this letter for your convenience. The letter explains the proposed action and our process. As explained in the letter, the NRC is currently performing a 30-day acceptance review and has not yet docketed this request for detailed technical review or made a decision on the proposed licensing action. Therefore, your request for a 2.206 petition on this issue is premature and will not be considered by the NRC. Please note that in the case of NRC acceptance of the license amendment request for more detailed review, an opportunity to request a hearing and petition for leave to intervene will be available.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Thank you

Α

Amy Snyder, Senior Project Manager

Materials Decommissioning Branch (MDB)

Division of Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery, and Waste Programs (DUWP)

Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards (NMSS)

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC)

Washington, D.C. 20555

To Office: (301) 415-6822

Fax: (301) 415-5369

E-mail: <u>amy.snyder@nrc.gov</u>

**From:** Michael Reimer [mailto:geomike5@att.net]

Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2017 12:15 PM

To: Dapas, Marc <Marc.Dapas@nrc.gov>; Snyder, Amy <Amy.Snyder@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External Sender] concern of exemption request in license amendment at ML 17158B356

## GeoMike5@att.net June 20, 2017

Mr. Marc Dapas, Director
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery and Waste Programs
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
Mailstop TB F5
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Dear Mr. Dapas:

In the cover letter of June 1, 2017 regarding a request to amend the environmental radiation monitoring plan for depleted uranium possession license SUC 1593, the U.S. Army requests that it be granted exemption from requesting an amendment when making corrective changes to the license and its annexes (see ML17158B356).

I ask that this exemption NOT be granted. The extent of what may be changed is nebulous and must be specifically detailed, which it is not. This is too important an issue for public health and safety; a blank check for modifications to the license and its conditions should not be given in any circumstance.

If necessary, if this exemption is granted, please consider this concern of mine to be a 2.206 petition requiring further review.

Sincerely,

/s/

Michael Reimer, Ph.D. Retired Geologist

Copy: Amy Snyder